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Sustainable Development Action Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 1 May 2007 

In Room NN.1.11c at 10:00 hours

Part A

	Present:
	Simon Alsbury, Jon Beaverstock (chair), Ed Brown, Tracy Bhamra, Sara Carter, Lois Child, Duncan Cressall, Sandie Duddle (minutes), Norman Elkington, Catherine Moore, Eddie Norman, Linda Sands, Julian Sulley.


	ACTION

	1. 
	Apologies:

Alison Barlow, Nik Hunt. David Infield, Greg Watts.

Welcome:

Chair recorded a welcome to Simon Alsbury (HS&E Assistant, Estates), Tracy Bhamra (Design & Technology), Ed Brown (Geography), and Duncan Cressall (Imago).


	

	2. 
	Business of the Agenda:

To give notice of intention to speak to starred items.  There were no starred items.


	

	3. 
	Approval of the Minutes of the last meeting on 23 January 2007:

These were accepted as a true and accurate record, subject to the following amendment which was inaccurate and inappropriate:

7.
Waste Management Working Group.


The final sentence, “NE to liaise with Sara Carter (LSU) on redrafting.”,  should be deleted from the minute, as with the NE/SC action point.

	

	4. 
	Matters Arising (not dealt with elsewhere on the agenda):

a) 
4.c.6.  ISO 14000 Case for Funding an Environmental Review:


To note that Operations Sub Committee (of 16/04/07) have allocated £5k to support this case. Thanks were recorded to Norman Elkington, Roy Hill and Ian Reid (past Chair of SDAG) for work undertaken in obtaining this support.

b)
5. The “Greening the University Campus”:  

To record Chair’s thanks to the new group members in attendance and to thank NE for inviting Simon Alsbury onto the committee.  The purpose of co-opting more people onto SDAG was to widen the “sustainability” remit beyond environmental issues to reflect a broader range of campus-wide activities.

c)
9.1  Any Other Business:


EDB reported the Inaugural Meeting of the Higher Education Working Group (HEWG) of the United Nations Regional Centre for Expertise (UNRCE) in Education for Sustainable Development (East Midlands) was held on 06/03/07 at LU.  A result of this success was that the Inaugural Conference on 20/09/07 would be held at LU with the Vice Chancellor addressing the meeting amongst other distinguished guests.

There is no funding attached to the UNRCE, but through the HEWG, EDB and TB are in the final stages of putting together a project to HEFCE based on corporate social responsibility issues across the East Midlands, which is to be submitted shortly and involves cooperation with all regional higher education institutions.

d)
9.2 Travel survey:
To note that the Transport Steering Group (TSG) meet shortly and the first draft of the travel survey should be available in early May.

	NE



	5. 
	Higher Education Carbon Trust Management Programme:

Agenda item held over at the request of Greg Watts who was absent.


	

	6. 
	Waste Management Working Group:

NE reported that the Chair of the Waste Management Working Group (WMWG) had resigned.  However, Roy Hill (Director of Estates) had asked that the WMWG reconvene as a one-off to resolve issue of recycling and they were to meet in the next two weeks.  NE had reviewed a number of draft environmental policies and concluded that LU had not reached a state where it could “join-up” all environmental and sustainability issues across the campus.  EDB and TB queried whether LU had any contact with the Eco Campus Group at Nottingham Trent University with a view to evaluating their practice to assist in the formulation of LU’s approach.  NE confirmed that he would liaise with NTU.

There was a general consensus sustainability was still viewed by LU as being “environmental” and that LU had no integrated direction in the strategic development of “joined-up” sustainable policy.


	NE



	7. 
	Environmental Review:

The Case for funding an Environmental Review (for BSEN ISO 14001) had been approved by Operations Sub Committee.  The recommendation is that SDAG appoint an individual with the necessary skills and expertise to undertake a review. There was much discussion, but the following were noted:

i) £5,000 will be used to fund the desktop survey.

ii)  It was agreed that NE liaise with Mike Harris or an approved supplier to undertake the Environmental Review.

iii)  The initial paper requires that findings be brought to SDAG and the University Health, Safety and Environment Committee.

iv)  A discussion focussed on the criteria used to undertake the review and it was noted that direction could be taken from the Eco-Campus initiative at NTU.


	NE

ALL TO NOTE

	8. 
	Any Other Business:

1.
The Green Gown Awards 2006-07.  LSU had been highly commended for student initiatives and we noted our congratulations.  EN noted there were many undergraduate modules focused on sustainability, but there was no mention of any at LU under these awards.  Concerns were raised as to why LU weren’t putting themselves up for the Green Gown Awards 2006-07.  JVB suggested he would write to the DVC about the Green Gown Awards for 2007-08

2.
To note that NE will circulate a paper on Sustainable Development from a recent conference he attended which asks questions of institutions on their sustainability credentials.  

3.
Sara Carter reported that LSU are to participate in the Nike recycling scheme and that space is needed for storage of shoes.  These shoes are collected and returned to Nike where the components are recycled.

5.
It was reported that Nik Hunt had raised Biking to Work, as a good positive sustainable transport option.  NE said that campus-wide the Biking to Work initiative was progressing very slowly. Duncan Cressall reported that Imago were going it alone and giving some initiatives to staff.  It was noted that liaison was needed with Charnwood Borough Council to complete the network of cycle paths throughout the town.

6.
To note that Loughborough University Students Union (LUSU) is in a national scheme which was set up by NUS Services.  LUSU were congratulated on having won the Sound Impact Award, and they are also included on an audited scheme as being the greenest Students Union in the country.  

	JVB

NE

	9. 
	Date of next meeting:

To be arranged.
	

	
	
	


